## SELECTBOARD MEETING MINUTES

## Saturday, April 28, 2012, Annual Road Tour

Present: Selectboard members John Warshow, Chris Martin, and Helen Ducharme; Road Foreman Dan Tetreault

Tour began at 7:40 a.m. and ended at 10:45 a.m.

- Site distance looked short for a curb cut on Upper Depot Rd. for J. Suri and A. Brandt.
- Area on Lower Depot Rd. needs fill for guardrail posts to be stable.
- Will refer to Bob Light on the inquiry whether Lloyd's are operating as a home occupation.
- Concern for trees on private property owned by Scott Fletcher are close to phone line, no action.
- Complaint on residence located on #1637 U.S. Rt. 2 found no trash present or burning issues and power was in service.
- Guardrails needed at the beginning of Ennis Hill Rd. Lower side needs 45' and stop sign side 57'.
- Guardrails in need of repairs on Beaver Meadow Rd. Two possibly re-set with 8' posts and middle section filled in.
- Guardrails needed on both sides of Eaton Cemetery Rd. at culvert that measure 51' each side.
- John Fowler Rd. bridge abutments look fine and taken under consideration.
- Junkyard on Maple Hill Rd. inspected and John Brabant will be contacted.
- Hardwood Mountain Rd. may need a culvert, and possible conversation with logging operation about cost sharing.
- Guardrails on Nasmith Brook Bridge need repair and a new section below bridge measures 200'.
- Dog quarantine check at Onion River Campground. Tracy Pike was not home, will check back on Sunday.

•	Ordinance complaint at Sass Ave.	Children's toys present, no bags of trash.	Vehicles in
	view look to be registered.		

Respectfully submitted, Helen Ducharme

The foregoing is a true copy of the Minutes of	the April 28, 2012 Selectboard Meeting.
A True Record. Attest,	, Town Clerk
*************	********************